
 
 
 

 

 
 

September 12, 2024 
 
Mr. Daryl Morefield 
City of Fairhope 
555 South Section Street 
Fairhope, AL 36532 
 
Re:  Fairhope Wastewater Treatment Plant Headworks Improvements – Bid No. 24-031 
        Contract No. Krebs - 23045 
 
Dear Daryl: 
 
Three (3) bids were received for the above-referenced project at 10:00 A.M., CDT, on September 
11, 2024.  However, only two bidders Taylor Corporation and J&P Construction bids were 
complete and submitted per the contract requirements of Bid No. 24-031.  Robert J. Bagget, Inc. 
noted on their bid form that they did not include pricing for a required scope item, and therefore 
their bid was deemed incomplete. Robert J. Bagget, Inc.’s bid number is listed below for reference 
along with the completed bids from Taylor Corporation and J&P Construction.  Note, that Alternate 
Bid Items No. 1 – No. 3 were not considered for the total bid amount.  Alternate bid items No. 4 -
No.7 are listed below and included in the total bid amount. The order of the bids received, 
beginning with the low bidder, was as follows: 
 

CONTRACTOR BASE BID ALT. NO. 4 - 7 

Taylor Corporation $4,711,507.50  $102,000.00 
Robert J. Baggett, Inc. $4,725,122.85  $180,437.00 
J&P Construction $4,884,600.00  $73,000.00 

 
Krebs has reviewed the bids and determined Taylor Corporation meets the requirements of the 
low, responsible, responsive bidder as outlined in the Contract Documents. Attached is a copy of 
the bid tabulation for your records. 
   
Krebs recommends awarding the Fairhope Wastewater Treatment Plant Headworks 
Improvements contract to Taylor Corporation, Inc. for the low tendered bid amount of 
$4,813,507.50. 
 
Please contact us if there are any questions or comments. 
 
Sincerely yours, 
 
Krebs Engineering, Inc. 
 
 
By____________________________ 

D. Robert Vaughan, P.E. 
Associate 

cc:  
Krebs File No. Krebs - 23045 


